March 8, 1966

Dr. D. B, Zanderson
Yathematics Department
Iowa State University
Ames, Iowa 50010

Hear Don:

I hope I haven't confused the issue on possible replaces
ment of we as secretary of the Iowa Section. If you have
moved ahead to replace me this year I can assure you it

would probably be the wisest thimg all around, both from
my standpoint and the Iowa Ssetion standpoint. :

I visited a little bit with Basil Gillam about the poasibility
of his being a nominee for secretary-treasurer. I think he
felt somewhat luke warm about taking over this year, although
he did not actually say "no." I believe he was willing to
consider being nemed as secretary, a vear hence, with the
understanding he would work this year to see what might be
ipvolved in the job, Frankly, I think he could be approached
on either basis and I would be happy to proceed either way
with him or snyone else the dection wewbers decide should
take over the job., With this information as background, 1
will leave it to you to make the decision how to procead on
the wmatier,

1'11 see you a week from today at Pella!

Sincerely yours,

" Barle L. Canfield
Secretary-Treasurer
ELC.pl Iows Section, M.A.A.




